Notes form the Regional Workshop, Brno, CR, 30-31/05/2003:
Mr. David LaRoche, UNIDO Regional Coordinator for CEE POPs activities, presented a power point presentation outlining a possible Regional Approach to the virtual elimination of PCB, or the virtual elimination of some other Stockholm Convention related substance or substances.  After Mr. LaRoche’s presentation the views of each of the participating countries was sought regarding the following questions:

1) Is there an interest in a Regional or Sub-Regional Approach to addressing a Stockholm related virtual elimination project?  The answer from all country participants was yes, there was a strong interest in such a project idea.
2) Is a focus on PCB the best option?  The answer to this question was generally yes, with Mr. Olendrzynski of the Polish delegation suggesting that a better option might be to focus on issues related to Annex C, the Unintentional Production Annex.  It was agreed after further discussion that should there be the development of a virtual elimination project for PCB, it should include a specific Output and Activities related to Unintentional production issues.  The exact nature of such an Output and Activities could not be determined at this particular Workshop. 
3) How precise are the initial inventories of PCB stockpiles, where inventories have now been developed?  It was concluded that while all countries had begun the development of inventories for PCB, and that countries had developed their respective inventories to different levels of refinement, there was likely sufficient information to contemplate a proposed virtual elimination project to address PCB stockpiles in the CEE region, with the caveat that inventories would continue and stockpile assessments would likely grow.

4) How much funding would be required to address the approximate number of tons of PCB to be treated?  The answer to this question cannot as yet be determined until there is a more accurate assessment of the PCB stockpiles in each of the participating countries.
5) What range of financial contribution is realistic to expect in the way of GEF and EU funding?  It was concluded that, again, until there is a more precise assessment of the tonnage of PCB to be addressed, and the nature (stockpile characteristics) of the PCB this question was impossible to answer.

6) If we were to take a Sub-Regional approach, how could we ensure replicability to other CEE countries and globally?  It was observed that lessons for replicability of such a project could be gleaned from the recently approved GEF Project on Non-combustion technologies.

Mr. LaRoche will be approaching the Secretariat of the GEF to ascertain if there might be GEF interest in such a regional approach to addressing a Stockholm Convention identified POP, and will report back to the Workshop participants.    

